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Chapter 1109
The only thing she can play the piano is that she can only play the piano, but it
is not up to the point of accepting students.

She can’t even support herself, yet she still has to avoid the Shu family’s
search for her all the time.

At that time, Alyce did not think that the Shu family was looking for her, but
thought that even if the Shu family found her, they would put her to death.

Alyce is really desperate.

As long as she could do something, she would not send her daughter to
Jarod’s side.

She thought, it’s always the child’s biological father, wouldn’t it be so cruel?

As long as children can receive education, can go to university, and have the
ability to gain a foothold in this city in the future, children can get rid of the fate
of three generations of their grandparents.

Alyce squatted down and said to Suzi very mildly: “Suzi, Uncle Lin is a friend
of my mother. You will live in Uncle Lin’s house from now on. Mom will come



to give you living expenses every month, and Uncle Lin will let you Receive
the best education and will provide you for college. You live in Uncle Lin’s
house, okay?”

Suzi cried and asked, “Mom, do you want me?”

Alyce hugged her daughter and cried silently: “Mom loves you, and mom
loves you the most. Mom wants to give you her life, but she can’t drag you
down. Mom will make money desperately, give you all the money, and give
you the best. Life, okay?”

Suzi shook his head, crying and said, “No mother, no! I don’t want to live in
Uncle Lin’s house, I want to live with my mother.”

Alyce suddenly became angry: “Don’t cry! Don’t be self-willed! I will listen to
Uncle Lin in the future!”

When she scolded her daughter, Alyce felt like a knife.

She wants to live with her daughter, but she doesn’t even have a place to live.
She can live on the east side of the bridge alone, can live in the sewer pipe,
she can’t bring her daughter to also live in the sewer pipe, right?

Seeing that his mother was angry, Suzi stopped crying.

She obediently said: “I am obedient to my mother. Don’t worry about me. I
must be obedient at Uncle Lin’s house. I will study hard and I will not let my
mother down.”

“Good boy, really good. Mom will come to see you as long as she sends out
money in the future.” Alyce said reluctantly.

The difference between mother and daughter made Alyce and Suzi both
heartbreaking.



However, the twelve-year-old Suzi was already a very sensible child. She
didn’t want her mother to be too sad, so she followed Jarod home.

Since then, Alyce has been doing odd jobs in Nancheng.

As long as she earns some money, she will try to buy some clothes and food
for Suzi.

She often surreptitiously looked at Suzi at the door of Lin’s house.

In the six years from when Suzi was twelve years old to when Suzi was
admitted to university, Alyce’s mother and daughter lived in this way day by
day.

Suzi’s life at Lin’s family is sad. No matter how squeezed out, she doesn’t tell
her mother. She always smiles and says to her mother: “Mom, I’m pretty good
at Lin’s family. Mom, is your job stable now? Mom, you insist on persisting. ,
When I graduate from university and I find a job, I can support you.”

Alyce comforted her daughter: “Good girl, you don’t have to worry about mom.
Mom’s job is pretty stable. Mom lives in the dormitory, so you can save
money.”

In fact, Alyce was a street sweeper at that time.

No one cares about her accommodation, and no one asks where she lives.

No one knows, she has always lived in the sewer pipe.

This stay is six years.

Until Suzi was admitted to university.



On the day when Suzi was admitted to college, Alyce knelt on the ground and
cried happily.

She finally got her head out.

Her daughter finally doesn’t have to go the same way. Her daughter is
admitted to college. In the future, her daughter will be able to behave normally
after graduating from college. It’s great to get married and have children!

However, the good times did not last long.

The girl had just graduated from her freshman year and was only in her
sophomore year, but was calculated by Jarod.

Chapter 1110
When Alyce said this, her face was full of tears.

Her voice is hoarse, like an old clock who has worked for a long time.

She looked at Jarod, who was paralyzed by her side. She was very calm and
asked Jarod very coldly: “Jarod, after so many years, my daughter is now
almost 30 years old. I want to ask you why you are so so. Hate her?”

Jarod: “…”

At this moment, can he say that he regrets it?

He met Sally Alyce back then, simply because he saw Sally Alyce look
beautiful, practical and capable, the most important thing was that he didn’t
have much to do with honesty.



Jarod also came from another city, and his childhood was so painful, so he
and Sally Alyce were still very affectionate.

As for the lack of affection, it was because Jarod had just married Sally Alyce
not long after he got married. He once met Moira at a party in the factory. At
that time, Moira was a college student sent from abroad. , Very good.

That night, the two had a relationship.

It’s just that Sally Alyce never knew it.

Later, because of Moira’s help, Jarod’s job rose again and again. He felt that
he and Moira were the most suitable pair. He and Sally Alyce were really in a
rush to get married.

In addition, the name Sally Alyce is actually a fake.

What is her real name? No one knows.

Her adoptive parents turned out to be murderers?

At that time, Jarod hated Sally Alyce to his bones.

Naturally, I really hate the child born to Sally Alyce.

Seeing Jarod not answering her for a long time, Alyce said: “Jarod, I know that
you hate me because of my adoptive parents. Am I married?”

She sighed and continued: “Even if you dislike my identity as a fake, my
adoptive parents are murderers, but your own daughter, are you so cruel?”

Jarod: “…”

In fact, he regrets it now.



Lanita saw that she was incurable, and she would not live long.

If his relationship with Suzi has always been good, at least he still has a
daughter to rely on, not to mention that this daughter is still married so well.

But now…

Jarod didn’t even have the courage to look at Suzi and Alyce.

Alyce continued to ask: “Jarod, your heart is not so cruel. I don’t blame you for
not raising a daughter. In this world, there are many people who are unwilling
to raise their own children. But you know your daughter. There is a great
future, but you want to frame her!”

Speaking of this, Alyce bit her teeth with hatred: “I’m just such a daughter. She
works so hard. I work hard every month to give you living expenses. My
daughter needs you to worry about it at your house. Going to the School of
Architecture, but you want her to pay for your adopted daughter?”

“Jarod! Your conscience was eaten by a dog?”

Jarod: “…”

“Jarod! Let me ask you something, whether your conscience was eaten by a
dog! Nine years ago, when you asked Suzi to commit crimes for your adopted
daughter, wouldn’t your conscience be scolded?” Alyce asked. Tao.

Jarod was anxious by Alyce. He raised his head and explained in a flustered
manner: “No! No! Lanita is not my adopted daughter. Like Suzi, she is the
biological daughter of Moira and I!”

Chapter 1111



Alyce suddenly smiled, “He…hehe, right? Then why hide everyone from you,
saying that Lanita is your adopted daughter and Moira’s daughter!”

Jarod: “Moira gave birth to twins. One of them died. This one was left. It was
originally for a big banquet. Later, it was discovered that you and I have part of
the common property. The common property is still in my name…”

Alyce smiled extremely desolately: “You are afraid that I will ask you for
property, and you are afraid that I will go to court to sue you. You and Moira
got better during my pregnancy, and you even have children. You are afraid
that I will The child is used as evidence? So you always lie to outsiders that
Lanita is your biological daughter!”

Jarod nodded, and he looked at Alyce in an imploring tone: “Alyce, if Lanita
weren’t my biological daughter, I wouldn’t let Suzi Suzi commit the crime for
her. After all, Suzi Suzi is an elder sister…”

“Go and die!” Alyce lifted his foot and placed it on Jarod’s body.

“Lanita is your biological daughter, isn’t Suzi Suzi? Sister? Is it true that when
you are a sister, you deserve to blame your sister? You are still a father! Moira
is still a mother! Why don’t you commit the crime for your daughter? !”

Jarod: “…”

“Looking at his mother asking Jarod step by step like this, Jarod either
hesitated and couldn’t get up.

Either he didn’t answer at all.

Suzi on the side also bitterly broke his teeth.

Suzi came to her mother and gently helped her to sit down. She looked at
Jarod who was lying limp on the ground and yelled, “Dad?”



Jarod: “Daughter, I am your biological father.”

That means, I want Suzi to be open to her.

Suzi sneered: “I have been in the Lin family for eight years. From the age of
twelve to the age of 18, when I needed the most paternal care, when I needed
care the most, no one told me that you were my father.”

“I said the other day, since you are my father, why didn’t you give me a
birthday?”

“Why let me live like a stray dog and a beggar in your Lin family?” Suzi asked
this sentence several times.

But every time I asked Jarod, she wanted to cry.

It is true that it has passed beforehand.

However, during her entire childhood and the gloomy days when she was
twelve years old to college, she originally thought that her parents were
incapable. Her father died and her mother wanted her to live a better life, so
she sent it to others.

However, what she called the fence was actually in her own father’s home.

She has to endure the charity of her biological father all the time.

She must always remember that not only can she not blame her father for
discriminating and neglecting her, she must also repay her gratitude.

Go to jail and pay the crime for the half-sister.

It is her kindness to Suzi.



At this moment, Suzi couldn’t ask anything, she just said coldly: “Jarod! Not
only did you not pay me the maintenance fee, you also let me be a dog in
front of you, and let me You have spent so long in jail for your other daughter,
these crimes will never be erased in your life, and you cannot repay me.”

“Maybe you don’t feel bad for me even with a quilt, you will only feel bad for
your other biological daughter Lanita.”

“So Jarod, I curse you, I curse you that no one will give you the end of your
life! I curse you for being alone for a lifetime! I curse you! Since you have
never admitted to me, don’t expect me to support you. !”

After a pause, Suzi said fiercely: “Maybe, Lanita is not your biological
daughter! Haha!”

As soon as her words fell, she saw Moira pale in shock: “You… don’t talk
nonsense!”

Chapter 1112
Seeing Moira so nervous, Suzi suddenly smiled: “Haha!”

She really hates Jarod, so Suzi must get out of it all: “Jarod, because you
have to maintain your family of three, because you and Moira have a very
good relationship, and your daughter is also very precious, so for you Family
of three, you sacrificed me.”

Jarod: “…”

“Is there one thing you want to know?” Suzi looked at Jarod who was limp on
the ground with great interest.

Jarod looked up at Suzi.



Suzi said slowly: “One day I went to your house, and when I walked to the fork
in the road before turning, I saw Moira and a man, in the woods behind the
car, two of them were in the woods. Come out in hours.”

The limp Jarod immediately stared at Moira with anger: “Moira…”

Moira yelled immediately: “I don’t have it, Jarod, it’s not the time to talk about
this, my daughter’s illness…”

“Your daughter’s illness?” Suzi said coldly: “Some people have taken
advantage of others. I wish I could kill everyone around me, but God wouldn’t
let her go, would he? Moira Auntie?”

Moira: “…”

She was speechless and couldn’t speak.

Today, her only daughter has this disease. She is only fifty years old but wants
a white-haired man to send a black-haired man. Who can say that this is not
retribution?

Seeing Moira not speaking, Suzi looked at Jarod again: “Jarod, your
three-person family, a harmonious family! Do you know who was the only man
who almost killed me and on Gasing Island? …”

No, Suzi, don’t you want to say it? “Moira begged Suzi.

Jarod asked urgently: “Who is it! Who is it?”

He seemed to have guessed something.

The coolness in my heart swishes upwards.



“That man is the lover of your wife Moira. I saw your wife fool around with him,
and I have this picture in my phone until now.”

Moira roared desperately: “No…”

Jarod: “…”

He just felt that the sky was spinning.

He has worked hard to manage a family of three for his whole life. For his
family of three, he has sacrificed his own daughter countless times. As a
result, his wife has long given him a green hat.

This joke can make Jarod die directly.

Suzi continued: “Jarod, the picture is in my phone, do you want to take a
look?”

Jarod looked at Suzi with great pain: “You…why didn’t you tell me earlier?”

“Am I obligated?” Suzi asked rhetorically.

Yubi, she said sadly again: “Every time you see me, you will kill me. Will I
have a chance to tell? Even if I tell you, you will say that I provoke discord.”

Jarod: “…”

He remembered that several months ago, Suzi suddenly went to the old
house and gave him a letter with a blank envelope. Because of this letter, he
and Moira almost beat you to death.

At that time, Suzi did want to say something, but was blasted away by their
husband and wife.



“But Jarod, it’s not too late for me to tell you now.”

Suzin said calmly: “I just want to remind you that Lanita may not be your
biological daughter, maybe she is the birth of your wife and his wild man.”

After a pause, she smiled innocently: “But dear biological father, don’t you
always say that Lanita is your adopted daughter? You should have known that
Lanita was your wife who gave you a cuckold. Your daughter?”

Jarod: “…”

The beads of sweat on his head rolled down one by one.

His brain boomed.

However, Jarod could hear what Suzi said, and he heard clearly.

“My dear father.”

Suzi yelled intimately: “What I want to know most is that you tried so hard to
deceive your own daughter from the freshman pit and put her in jail.”

Chapter 1113
“I tried my best to release her from jail for one day and let her use it for you.”

“Then, when you discover that the man who was rescued by your relatives is
a Nancheng gangster, you have tried your best to get rid of your relatives.”

“Until now, you have used all the tricks over and over again, and even turned
out the old cases in prison at that time, and you did not hesitate to force your
relatives to death, and then dig out her kidneys.”



“You did all these things for the cheap girl who your wife cuckolded you.”

“Are you feeling sour in doing this?” Suzi smiled and said calmly.

Jarod’s forehead was exposed.

One by one, he was mutilating his own daughters and daughters, and then
providing convenience to women wearing green hats!

Jarod went crazy suddenly: “Ah! Ah…ah!”

His eyes were scarlet, and he marched towards Moira step by step.

Moira: “Don’t, Jarod, don’t… it’s not like that, Jarod… Although Lanita is not
your biological child, she has always been called your father, Suzi has never
been called Past your father.”

Like a wild beast, Jarod approached Moira more and more.

Moira stepped back and explained forcibly: “Although you gave birth to Suzi,
you didn’t raise her. The daughter who is really next to you is Lanita…”

“Pop!”

“Hum! Hum!”

Jarod slapped Moira first, then punched and kicked her.

Every foot is fatal.

“Oh…oh…” Moira curled up on the ground in pain.



“Dad…Don’t beat my mom…Dad…” Lanita, who just had dialysis and took the
world’s best and most expensive drug, doesn’t look like a The patient, she
rushed to protect Moira.

Lanita is used to being the only daughter of the Lin family and dominating the
king.

At this moment, she couldn’t change her eldest lady’s temper at all.

She raised her head and stared at Jarod angrily: “Dad, why are you facing
outsiders? Mom and I have agreed that even if Suzi’s kidneys are not working,
we can kill Suzi this time, and we are about to succeed. Oh dad.”

Jarod: “…”

“Grandpa’s forces, he can definitely find a good kidney for me across the
country. Even if he can’t find a kidney for me, the medicine he provides me
can also extend my life. .”

“Dad, our family of three can still do well, dad, don’t beat mom.”

Up to this moment, Lanita still had an unparalleled sense of superiority.

Dad is her father, she has been called for a lifetime.

Grandpa is her grandpa. She has been calling for six or seven years.

Suzi?

Fart!

“Don’t say it, don’t say it, my daughter, don’t you want to die?” Moira covered
her daughter’s mouth.



“Haha! Hahaha!” Suzi next to him smiled madly.

She raised her eyebrows and looked at Jarod with a smile: “Jarod, do you
hear it? Did you hear it?”

She originally wanted to swindle Moira, and she was not sure if Lanita was
Jarod’s daughter.

Unexpectedly, Lanita was really not Jarod’s daughter.

Suzi laughed with tears coming out.

Who should she blame?

Who should I resent?

She raised her eyebrows and looked at Jarod with a smile: “Dear Dad, you
are so kind. You can dehumanize your daughters and help your daughters
with green hats. You are the most selfless man in the world! Dad, you are
supporting environmental protection. Right?”

Chapter 1114
Jarod’s heart was bleeding.

“Dad…” Lanita ran over and grabbed Jarod’s feet.

Jarod kicked Lanita away.

He said to the outside that Lanita was his adopted daughter, and he always
thought so.



Moira didn’t tell him the truth until the day after Lanita found out the
symptoms.

“Jarod, there is one thing I want to tell you. Actually… Lanita is not our
adopted daughter, she is your biological daughter. If you believe it or not, you
can take Lanita for a DNA test. “The first time Moira told Jarod, Jarod was
shocked.

Lanita entered the Lin family at the age of two.

At that time, because of dystocia, Moira’s first child was stillborn and she
could no longer have children, so she washed her face with tears all day long.

Jarod originally wanted to bring the custody of his biological daughter to him
and Moira to raise him.

It was Moira who told him that she became angry when she saw him and his
ex-wife’s daughter. Besides, the child followed her ex-wife. What are you
worried about?

Thinking of this, Jarod agreed.

Lanita hugged her two years old. The two-year-old baby doll would call her
father when she first saw Jarod.

To make Jarod happy, he feels distressed like a darling baby from now on.

Raised since childhood, it is different.

Even the adopted daughter is the same as her own. What’s more, after
12-year-old Suzi entered the Lin family, the look in Jarod’s eyes was always
timid, conservative, but stubborn.

The twelve-year-old child has never given him a little smile.



Every time you see him, you always walk around. If you don’t feed her, she
will be hungry and won’t come to please you.

Sometimes Jarod became anxious and beat her. The twelve-year-old girl
didn’t cry or cry at all. Just looking at him like this, Jarod became more and
more annoyed, and more and more disgusted with her daughter.

In contrast, the adopted daughter Lanita is different.

She yelled dad very sweetly.

When Dad comes back from get off work, she will bring slippers to Dad.

Naturally, Jarod likes her daughter Lanita more and more.

The class for Lanita’s birthday is very grand every year. When Lanita’s
birthday comes, Suzi is also there.

She stood at the door holding the door, her eyes staring at the birthday scene.

Come in if you want to come in!

Who wouldn’t give you a piece of cake to eat?

But, standing at the door, looking straight at her, as if the whole family owed
her.

What a wicked obstacle!

Once, Lanita’s sixteenth birthday. That day, Lanita invited many classmates to
have a birthday party in their own house. The classmates were all dressed up
and dressed. Suzi was also standing there with the door.

A face is like crying father.



The classmate asked Lanita: “Lanita, who is this girl?”

Lanita called Suzi: “Hey, if I ask you, who are you?”

Without saying a word, Suzi looked straight at Lanita.

If you ask you, you will answer. Not only do you not answer, you also look at
her directly, but also at Lanita’s classmates. On the day of Lanita’s 16th
birthday, many students were frightened by Suzi’s straight eyes. .

When the birthday party was over, Lanita immediately cried incomparably
wronged.

That time, Suzi really angered Jarod.

He kicked Suzi, who was holding the door, into the air. Suzi who was kicking
was curled up on the ground for a long time and couldn’t get up.

After Jarod kicked Suzi, he felt so distressed.

After all, she is her own daughter.


